Public Involvement Advisory Council

Process Group

Agenda & Notes

May 3, 2011
Approved at July 5, 2011 mtg.
Attendance:  Kelly Ball, Teresa Baldwin, Beth Kaye, Mark Fetters, Donita Fry, Brian Hoop, Midge Purcell, Stephen Sykes, Desiree Williams-Rajee, Damon Isiah Turner, Tim Crail, Dora Perry

Agenda
Review and finalize language for the following: Community and labor representation, Title II ADA and Title VI Limited English Proficiency

Notes
The group reviewed large group feedback from the April 2011 PIAC mtg then discussed and  approved with changes the following two recommendations:

Community and Labor Representation 
Bureaus must establish a minimum of 50% community representation (non-City employees) on Bureau Advisory Committees.  A minimum of one BAC member shall be a labor represented employee. 

Bureaus shall recruit and appoint a diverse representation of Bureau Advisory Committee members from a reasonably broad spectrum reflective of the community served, including without limitation the following factors: areas of expertise, advocacy experience, community involvement, profession, education and/or, economic status.  In addition, each bureau’s BAC shall reflect the City’s diverse population including race, ethnicity, disability, gender, gender identity, sexual orientation, national origin, age, religion and/or, geographic identification.  

Recognizing the uniqueness of many City bureaus, exceptions to these rules shall be at the discretion of the Commissioner in Charge of the bureau.  Such exceptions shall be stated on the bureau’s BAC website.  Bureaus will have four years to build the capacity to meet these expectations.

Title II ADA and Title VI Limited English Proficiency   
Bureaus shall adequately fund accessibility services upon request for their BAC budget processes in order to fully comply with U.S. Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act and Title VI of the Civil Rights Act.  

To ensure equal access, bureaus will reasonably modify policies and procedures and provide auxiliary aids/services to persons with disabilities.  Bureaus will also provide reasonable interpretation and translation language services.  These services shall include, but not be limited to, vital documents and/or meeting interpretation.  

All bureaus are responsible for providing notices of availability of these free language assistance and auxiliary aids/services in their outreach materials for their budget development process.   
